

260 Democrat Drive Frankfort, KY 40601 1-800-372-2962 • FAX (502) 695-5451 KSBA Website: www.ksba.org

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

President
Tom Blankenship
Lincoln County
President-elect
Durward Narramore
Jenkins Independent
Immediate Past President
Delmar D. Mahan
Whitley County

## Directors-at-large

Jeff Eaton Allen County Ronnie Holmes Graves County Allen Kennedy Hancock County Linda Duncan Jefferson County Eugene Peel samine County William Owens Lee County Ann Porter Mason County Fern Reed Montaomery County Phyllis Young Scott County David Webster Simpson County

### **Regional Chairpersons**

Dr. Mike Turner Casey County Lisa Hawley Cloverport Independent Jeff Stumbo Floyd County Becky Burgett Gallatin County Dennis Smith Hazard Independent Mike Allen Hickman County Phyllis Lawson Menifee County Jane Haase Owensboro Independent Jeanette "Sissy" Cawood Pineville Independent Scott Burrows Trimble County Michael Wilson Warren County Ambrose Wilson Woodford County

Bill Scott ASSOCIATE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR David A. Baird BOARD TEAM DEVELOPMENT Kerri Schelling CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER Stephen B. Smith GOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS Shannon Pratt Stiglitz INSURANCE/RISK MANAGEMENT Myron Thompson LEGAL SERVICES Vacant LEGAL & ADMINISTRATIVE TRAINING SERVICES Teresa Combs MEMBER SUPPORT SERVICES **Brad Hughes** 

POLICY & PROCEDURES SERVICES

Dara Bass

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

June 1, 2011

## Dear superintendent:

KSBA is once again asking your school board to nominate a legislative contact from its membership to serve a two-year term. The legislative contact role is critical to assisting KSBA governmental relations staff in mobilizing local constituents to contact their legislators. KSBA needs a strong advocacy effort at this time because the 2012 legislature will be acting on a biennial state budget.

If local leaders lead, state leaders will follow; without your local support we cannot be successful in our efforts to get more education funding and fewer unfunded mandates. This upcoming session, we need all school board members and education advocates involved.

Legislative contacts are responsible for the following:

- Report to board members the legislative information provided by KSBA or through other legislative contacts.
- Develop relationships with their state legislators to increase the board's influence on legislation being considered by the General Assembly.
- Stay in touch with their legislators and meet with them regularly on legislative issues.
- Invite legislators to board meetings to interact with their local school board.
- Develop relationships with member of Kentucky's Congressional delegation and their staff..

A legislative contact should be someone who enjoys the legislative process, and:

- Has a keen interest in working to improve education;
- believes strongly in the role of the local school board as representing the community's voice for the education system;
- and can effectively communicate through multiple modes, including e-mail.

# KSBA will assist the legislative contact by providing:

- Frequent electronic updates on legislative issues being discussed in Frankfort.
- Weekly legislative newsletters to all board members when the legislature is in session and monthly newsletters during the interim.
- Assistance with setting up meetings with local legislators.
- A Legislative Issues Group meeting on the eve of Summer Leadership Institute and our KIDS First Advocacy Conference, both excellent training opportunities.
- A copy of the KSBA Legislative Guide to the legislative process.
- A calendar of suggested activities throughout the year to stay engaged in advocacy all year long.
- Important information on federal issues.
- Regular conference calls to discuss legislative issues.

You are the most important advocate for public education in your community -legislators will listen to you. We need the General Assembly to understand your local education needs.

KSBA is asking each board to formally nominate a legislative contact and complete the enclosed form and return it to KSBA. Superintendents will receive the same information as the legislative contact, so please nominate a school board member to serve in this role, not the superintendent.

In 2012, we want Kentucky's children to be the priority and we need to be the voice to put kids first!

Sincerely,

Bill Scott

**Executive Director** 

The Sala &